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A2 Bean and Ebbsfleet junction improvements – excavation and piling works  
 
Dear local residents and businesses 
   
As part of the on-going works on the A2, we will be carrying out a number of work activities 
overnight, including saw cutting and breaking out to accommodate the new concrete barrier, 
followed by piling works for the new foundations at Bean Bridge. The works will require a 
mixture of full closures and lane closures overnight. When full closures are in place, a clearly 
signed diversion will be in place. The work will take place east of the Bean junction on the A2 
mainline carriageway.  
 
The work will take place between 8pm and 6am from Monday 27 July for three weeks. This 
will inevitably create some noise for those who live close to the works, but we will do our 
best to minimise this wherever possible.  
 
We will then be able to remove the existing gantry at Bean junction which will take place 
overnight on Saturday 8 August. Due to the nature of the work, a full closure will be required 
in both directions. A fully signed diversion route will be in place. The work is planned to take 
place overnight, between 8pm and 8am.  
 
More information about the works and diversions can be found on our website, along with 
the diversion routes: https://highwaysengland.co.uk/projects/a2-bean-and-ebbsfleet-junction-
improvements/.  
 
If you would like to receive our e-newsletters which we will be producing about progress on 
the scheme please email us on the address below and we will add your details to our 
scheme database A2BeanandEbbsfleetJunctionsImprovements@highwaysengland.co.uk 
The newsletters will also be available on our website.  
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Stephen Binkuweir 
Project Manager 
A2 Bean and Ebbsfleet junction improvements 


